Appendix 2

SOUTHEND ON SEA BOROUGH COUNCIL AS LOCAL AUTHORITY

Permanent Admission Number for St Mary’s Prittlewell CofE Primary School
29" October 2018

Notice is hereby given in accordance with Section 19 (1) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006 and the
School Organisation (Prescribed Alterations to Maintained Schools) England) Regulations 2013 that
Southend on Sea Borough Council, Civic Centre, Victoria Avenue, Southend on Sea, SS2 6ER propose to set
the agreed admission number for St Mary’s Prittlewell CofE Primary School, Boston Avenue, Southend on
Sea, SS2 2BH at 90 from 1 September 2019 starting with the Reception intake and working up the school
year on year. All other year group numbers will remain as currently published. This will set the total
capacity of the school at 630 pupils.

In September 2013, St Mary’s C of E Prittlewell Primary School agreed to expand on a temporary basis from
60 to 90 per year, for two years, starting from reception as part of the Southend Primary Expansion Plan
resulting from a sharp increase in the birth rate.

In September 2015, St Mary’s C of E Prittlewell Primary School agreed to expand further, along with six other
primary schools, from 90 to 120 per year group for four years starting from the reception class and
incrementing yearly.

Regulations require temporary expansions to last no longer than six years without formal consultation. St
Mary’s C of E Prittlewell Primary School had planned to return to their original admission number of 60 from
September 2019. The school governing body have requested to set their admission number at a higher
admission number of 90 on a permanent basis to meet demand for places.

The School and Governing Body have also agreed that, on a temporary basis only, the school would admit
up to 120 in a pre-agreed year in the reception admission round only, should local demand require it.

This Notice is an extract from the complete proposals. Copies of the complete proposals are available on
the SBC website or can be obtained from: School Development Manager, School Development Team,
Southend Borough Council, Floor 5, Civic Centre, Victoria Ave, Southend on Sea, SS2 6ER. 01702 215000

Within four school weeks from the date of publication of this proposal, by the 30 November 2018, any
person may object to or make comments on the proposal by

E-mailing to StMary’sSept2019@southend.gov.uk
Or
Sending them in writing to June Edwards, School Development Team, Southend Borough Council, Floor 5,

Civic Centre, Victoria Avenue, Southend on Sea, SS2 6ER.

A Griffin
Chief Executive & Town Clerk



